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From:  
Sent: Friday, February 08, 2019 11:55 AM
To: Heldenfels, Leane <Leane.Heldenfels@austintexas.gov>
Cc: 
Subject: C15-2019-0004, 1604 Juliet St. Board of Adjustment Hearing

Dear Leane,
RE: C15-2019-0004, 1604 Juliet St.

I OBJECT.

Name: Joan E. Hughes
Address: 808 Kinney Avenue
Phone: 512 387-1790

Comments: I OBJECT to the variance that requests to build a second story building 5 feet
 from the rear setback.
First, if the CITY supports this, then the CITY should support ALL variance requests. There is
 a reason we have code and the code needs to be followed.
Second, this variance is not needed to erect a single family home in order for property owners
 to live in a home. This variance is elective, in that it will allow them to erect a second
 dwelling unit, which is not required for this property owner to have a home. The property
 owners have already designed a nice roomy single family dwelling on the land that they chose
 to own (for decades) with its geo-natural layout. There is no VITAL NEED to approve a
 variance to the current code to allow more dwelling.
Third, speaking as a homeowner, I am cursed with a home (28' to second floor roof and 40' to
 roofline) that was erected 5 feet from my backyard fence (according to code, due to layouts of
 our tracts). I would NEVER support the eyesore of a second floor dwelling so near the
 property line. It removes access to sunlight and view of trees and creates a cave-like
 environment. Obviously, you can defer to the homeowners who live around 1604 Juliet, but I
 am saying: it is TERRIBLE to have a second floor dwelling where a backyard should be (and
 was!) or 5 ft from the fence of another neighbor's property.
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